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CALL TO ORDER 
 
President Wallace called the Committee of the Whole meeting of February 7, 2023 of the 
President and Board of Trustees of the Village of Bartlett to order on the above date at 
7:13 p.m.  
 
ROLL CALL 
 
PRESENT: Chairmen Deyne, Gandsey, Gunsteen, Hopkins, LaPorte, Suwanski, 

President Wallace 
 
ABSENT:    None 
 
ALSO PRESENT: Village Administrator Paula Schumacher (via Zoom), Assistant Village 
Administrator Scott Skrycki, Economic Development Director Tony Fradin, Sr. 
Management Analyst Samuel Hughes, Management Analyst Joey Dienberg, Finance 
Director Todd Dowden, Public Works Director Dan Dinges, Assistant Public Works 
Director Tyler Isham, Village Engineer Bob Allen, Planning & Development Director Kristy 
Stone, Grounds Superintendent Matt Giermak, Police Chief Geoff Pretkelis, Deputy 
Chief’s Naydenoff and Durbin, and Village Clerk Lorna Giless. 
 
COMMUNITY & ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT, CHAIRMAN GANDSEY 
Taylor Street Pizza BEDA Application 
 
Chairman Gandsey introduced the item.   
 
Mr. Kanchwala stated he wanted to thank the Village Board, the Economic Development 
Commission and Tony Fradin. He really appreciates this.  
 
Chairman Gunsteen stated he saw the signs and thought they looked nice. He wanted to 
thank the petitioner for using a Bartlett business for their new sign.  
 
President Wallace stated he doesn’t have any questions and that this was what the BEDA 
was created for so he is glad the petitioner is taking advantage of it.  
 
Mr. Kanchwala stated he really appreciates it and he was telling Mr. Fradin that he thinks 
this is a very kind gesture that the village is doing. The business community is usually just 
looking for signals from the towns they located in that the community is behind their 
businesses and wants them to succeed. These are the sorts of things that go very far with 
the business community.  
 
The item was forwarded on to the village board for a final vote.  
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There being no further business President Wallace entertained a motion to adjourn.  
 
Chairman Deyne moved to adjourn the Committee of the Whole Meeting and that motion 
was seconded by Chairman Gunsteen. 
 
ROLL CALL VOTE TO ADJOURN  
 
AYES:  Chairmen Deyne, Gandsey, Gunsteen, Hopkins, LaPorte, Suwanski 
NAYS: None 
ABSENT: None 
MOTION CARRIED 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:16pm 
 
 
 
Samuel Hughes 
Deputy Village Clerk 


